
 

 

May 28, 2020 

City of Racine 

 

Dear Mayor Mason, 

I am pleased to inform you that the Center for Tech and Civic Life (“CTCL”) has decided to award a 

grant to support the work of the City of Racine. 

The following is a description of the grant:  

AMOUNT OF GRANT: One hundred thousand US dollars (USD $100,000).   

PURPOSE: The grant funds must be used exclusively for the public purpose of planning safe 

and secure election administration in the City of Racine in 2020, and coordinating such 

planning with other cities in Wisconsin. 

Before we transmit these funds, we ask that you sign this agreement promising to use the grant 

funds in compliance with United States tax laws.  Specifically, by signing this letter you agree to the 

following: 

1. The City of Racine is a U.S., state, or local government unit or political subdivision in the 

meaning of 26 USC 170(c)(1). 

2. This grant shall be used only for the public purpose described above, and for no other 

purposes. 

3. The City of Racine shall not use any part of this grant to give a grant to another organization 

unless CTCL agrees to the specific grant in writing, except as provided in paragraph 4. 

4. The City of Racine shall grant ten thousand dollars (USD $10,000) under this agreement to 

each of the cities of Green Bay, Kenosha, Madison, and Milwaukee solely for the public 

purpose of planning safe and secure election administration in those cities in 2020, and 
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solely upon written confirmation from those entities that the funds shall be used for such 

purpose. 

5. The City of Racine, and any cities granted funds under paragraph 4, shall produce, by June 

15th, 2020, a plan for safe and secure election administration in each such city in 2020, 

including an assessment of election administration needs, budget estimates for such 

assessment, and an assessment of the impact of the plan on voters. 

6. CTCL may discontinue, modify, withhold part of, or ask for the return all or part of the grant 

funds if it determines, in its sole judgment, that (a) any of the above conditions have not 

been met or (b) it must do so to comply with applicable laws or regulations. 

Your acceptance of these agreements should be indicated below. Please have an authorized 

representative of The City of Racine sign below, and return a scanned copy of this letter to us by 

email at grants@techandciviclife.org.  

On behalf of CTCL, I extend my best wishes in your work. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Tiana Epps Johnson 
Executive Director 
Center for Tech and Civic Life 
 

 

Accepted on behalf of the City of Racine: 

 

By: __________________________ 

Title: _________________________ 

Date:_______________________ 


